
S&L UTILiTIES, INC. 
TERESA FLETCHER 

Office of Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 

Dear Commission Clerk: 

January 14, 2014 

RE: Docket No. 100471-SU 
S&L Utilities, Inc. 
Ocala, Florida 

RE.CEIVED-FPSC 

Cot1MISSIOH 
CLERK 

With reference to the above captioned Docket No. 100471-SU, S&L Utilities, Inc., I ask that the docket be 
closed at this time. Yesterday, after a conference call between Lydia Roberts, Shannon Hudson, Stan 
Rieger, Clark Yandle and myself, I feel it is time to close the docket and not pursue Phase Ill. 

Attached is copy of email from Wayne Bryant, who is my Utility Operator. We feel the blowers are 
operating well and are properly maintained. The plant has not had any odors and everything is in 
satisfactory condition. I feel it is unnecessary to replace fine working blowers. 

I've spent $30,000, plus interest, for cleaning the pond. It looks so good. And, the county cleaned up 
their lot which is to our immediate South. I'm proud of the accomplishment. 

I wish to thank PSC for our first staff assisted rate increases. Your staff put in many hours and I thank 
them for walking us through Phase I and Phase II. I didn't speak with Mr. Robert Simpson yesterday and 
would like to thank him as well. 

Thank you for your consideration in closing our docket. 

Cc: Mr. Clark Yandle 

I ELEPHONE: 352-671-1028 

Sincerely, 

~\...sl.:::su.h(A~cJG~ 
Teresa Fletcher 

FACSIMILE: 352-629-0041 EMAIL: teresafletcher@cox.net 

ADDRESS: P.O. Box 4186 Ocala, Florida 34478 

FPSC Commission Clerk
FILED JAN 21, 2014
DOCUMENT NO. 00317-14
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK



1/14/2014 

Date: Monday, November 25, 2013 2:04 PM 

From: Lcyatybm@aol.com 

To: teresafletcher@cox. net 

Subject : Fwd: Sleepy Hollow Blowers 

From: utilityops@aol.com 
To: clark@yandles.com 
Sent: 11/20/2013 11:51:42 A.M. Eastern Standard Time 
Subj: Sleepy Hollow Blowers 

To Whom it My Concern, 

Pre-Aew 

Since Utility Operators Inc. Started Operating the Plant at 
Sleepy Hollow we have observed that the blowers that are 
now in operation with proper maintenance have been 
operating at peek capacity and with continued proper 
maintenance it is our Opinion they should last for the 
forsaken future. 
Thank You, Wayne Bryant I Utility Operators, Inc. 
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